Town of Frankfort Plan Commission

2/27/12 Draft Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission (PC) held its 68th  meeting February 27, 2012. Commission Chair Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m. 

Present were Manore; secretary Bryce Black; commission members Donna Gates, Dwight Jelle, and Curt Stine; and member/ town board representative Jeff Anderson.  

Also in attendance were Frankfort’s zoning consultant Dan Fedderly; and Frankfort resident Mike Kranjiak.

Manore reported that vice chair Becky Gates has resigned from the Plan Commission, due to a work conflict.

1. Minutes from previous meetings

Black read the minutes from the Plan Commission meeting held on 2/7/12. D. Gates made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Stine seconded.  The vote was unanimous to approve.

2. Report on Meetings Attended

Manore reported that the Frankfort Town Board met in closed session on 2/11/12 to discuss the developer’s agreement under negotiation with Bechel Trucking, LLC.

Manore also reported that she has invited the unofficial regional Town cooperation discussion group to meet here in the Frankfort Town Hall on 3/27/12.

3. Citizens’ concerns

None were brought forward at this time.

4. Discuss Second Draft of Zoning Ordinance

Fedderly presented us with a partial second draft of the Frankfort zoning ordinance.  He is using the recently proposed comprehensive redraft of Dunn County’s zoning ordinance as an approximate template. If we closely model our ordinance on theirs, said Fedderly, we can take advantage of Dunn County’s legal review process.

Fedderly agreed that sending out a survey to get Town residents’ input on preferred zoning categories would be good public outreach.

We discussed including these zoning categories: Exclusive Ag; Ag/Residential; Commercial; Light Industrial; Mineral Extraction.  

We discussed the merits of having a specific Mineral Extraction zone category versus making non metallic mining a special exception use in one or more of the other zones.  Fedderly explained that limiting mining to a Mineral Extraction zone would mean any new mining operations in the Town would need to submit a rezoning application and go through a public hearing process.

5.  Upcoming meetings

The next Plan Commission meeting will be Monday, 3/12/12 at 6:00 pm. The next Town Board meeting will be Tuesday, 3/13/12 at 7:30 pm. The Plan Commission   will meet again with Fedderly on Tuesday, 3/20/12 at 6:00 pm.

6. Recognition of retiring member

Black moved that we minute our great appreciation for years of faithful service to the Town by retiring Plan Commission Vice Chair Becky Gates. Donna Gates seconded the motion.  It carried unanimously.

7. Adjournment

Stine moved to adjourn the meeting.  D. Gates seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at  7:31 PM.

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
